
Phone: (954) 545-7004 City of Pompano Beach Fax: (954) 545-7046 
ENGINEERING 

DATE: February 25, 2019 

TO: City Commission 

VIA:  John Sfiropoulos, City Engineer 
Tammy Good, CIP Manager 

FROM: Anthony Alhashemi, Project Manager I 

SUBJECT: Design Services N. Riverside Drive and N.E. 14th Street Stormwater 
Improvements. 

Background: 

In June 2013 the City of Pompano Beach Stormwater Master Plan was updated to identify any 
deficiencies in the existing stormwater management system and to recommend system improvements 
to alleviate flooding problems within public right of way areas. The Stormwater Master Plan allows the 
City of Pompano Beach to understand the necessary drainage improvements over the next few years 
and to budget accordingly. The Stormwater Master Plan has identified the above-mentioned area as 
a priority area for potential flooding.  

Recommendation: 

In October 2015, the City solicited for CCNA civil consultants through RLI E-31-15. Subsequent to this 
RLI, Commission approved a Contract for Consultant Agreement with one of the many ranked firms, 
Kimley-Horn and Associates,Inc.,via Ordinance No. 2016-14, Continuing Contract for Engineering 
Services for Civil Engineering Services for Various City Projects.   

In order for Kimley-Horn to begin the design scope for the above-mentioned project, Staff is 
recommending the approval of Work Authorization No.1 in the amount of $104,929.00. Kimley-Horn 
has performed multiple civil design projects successfully with the City of Pompano Beach. 


